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February 13, 2017 

 
The Honorable Donna Mercado Kim, Chair 
Committee on Government Operations 
The State Senate 
State Capitol, Room 218 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 
 
The Honorable Clarence Nishihara, Chair 
Committee on Public Safety, Intergovernmental,  
     and Military Affairs 
The State Senate 
State Capitol, Room 214 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 
 
Dear Chairs Kim and Nishihara: 
 

Subject:  Senate Bill (SB) 1297 Relating to Awarded Federal Emergency 
Management Agency (FEMA) Hazard Mitigation Grant 

 
I am Jeffrey A. Murray, Member of the Hawaii State Fire Council (SFC) and Fire 
Chief of the Maui Fire Department (MFD).  The SFC and the MFD support SB 1297, 
which proposes to appropriate funds through a FEMA grant for the State Building 
Code Council to update state building codes. 
 
The bill supports the SBCC in reviewing and adopting amendments to the various 
building codes dealing in hazard mitigation.  The SBCC is required to adopt building 
codes within 18 months of publishing a new edition.  Presently, many building codes 
still reference their 2006 editions, which include the plumbing, residential, and 
building codes.  Amendments to the 2012 Uniform Plumbing Code, the International 
Residential Code, and the International Building Code have been completed, but lack 
the funding to be processed through the administrative rule process which has 
stalled, thus preventing the amendments from being adopted.  As a result, only the 
fire, energy, and elevator codes are on the most current editions due to dedicated 
staff in other state departments that guide these codes through the adoption process. 
 
The SFC and the MFD urge your committees’ passage of SB 1297 for the safety and 
general welfare of our citizens. 
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Should you have questions, please contact SFC Administrator Socrates Bratakos at 
723-7105 or sbratakos@honolulu.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

JEFFREY A. MURRAY 
Fire Chief   
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From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov 
Sent: Monday, February 13, 2017 4:51 PM 
To: GVO Testimony 
Cc: wmanonsen@consultant.com 
Subject: *Submitted testimony for SB1297 on Feb 14, 2017 13:45PM* 
 

SB1297 
Submitted on: 2/13/2017 
Testimony for GVO/PSM on Feb 14, 2017 13:45PM in Conference Room 229 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position 
Present at 
Hearing 

William Anonsen 
The Maritime Group, 

LLC 
Support No 

 
 
Comments:  
 
Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly 
identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to 
the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing. 
 
Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email 
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov 
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